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Well, the skiing year is ended -- at least in the Tropic of Washington area. The
weather man still talks of snow in the northern climes in May. Has anyone been skiing
this month? ? Please tell us about it at the next meeting =0 we can all empathize with you.

Your newly elected officers have been doubly busy. Two Executive Committee

meetings were held to formulate plans for the future, with emphasis on the next skiing
season.

First of all, President Dick King nominated Bill Stecher for Vice President and

the ExCom approved the nomination. TOQOT extends its Best Wishes to Bill in his new
official poaition.

Next, ExCom selected individual members to serve as Committee Chairmen. The
major element in selection is, of course, a willingness to serve. TOOT is proud to
announce that PVS received 100% in affirmative responses from the individuals who
were asked to serve ~-- a wonderful result which reflects the quality of the membership
in PVS. Following are the Chairmen for the 1966-1967 season:

Membership Chairman: Bill Stecher (he was already there),

Entertainment Chairman: Jack Lilley (a capable and experienced leader who
can lead us forward and upward}.

Competition Chairman: Jack Fox (a fine leader who may select three sub-
chairmen: Sanctioned racing, club racing, and
Alpine Officials).

Ski Trips Chairman: E. P, Anderson {a proven worker and leader).

Instruction and Uniform Testing: To be announced soon.

Information Chairman: Mike Rura (Who is he? ? He is one of the founders
: of PVS, the father of TOOT, and a missing member
who will be returned to the fold when you read this).

Advance thank you's are offered to these members who will serve PVS most ably. PVS
members interested in participating in any of these categories, please volunteer to the
various chairmen. Summer activities are chaired by Jack Lilley.

A PVS trip to Tuckerman's Ravine is scheduled for May 20th through 22nd (possibly
23rd). Please see Dick Harsh or Bill Jarrett.

IMPORTANT NOTICE. It was discovered before the USEASA Convention that
USEASA had credited PVS with a total of five (that's right, five) members., USEASA
was right. We had five members who had not before belonged to USEASA. PVSurges
that all members who desire to join PVS for the following season do so during the
firat month of our fiscal year which is JULY., The current President of SCWDC has
advised that any members of PVS desiring dual membership can join SCWDC by paying
their membership fee less $3.00 if the individual USEASA registration number is
provided at the same time. PVS needs you so please join early.

We have several membership applications. We ask that these people continue to
attend meetings but wait until July to join PVS. A $10.00 fee for two months of non-
skiing membership to PVS seems out of order. -



Hank Thomas and Dick King attended the Pennsylvania Ski Federation meeting.
Mike Rura and Dick King attended USEASA's Convention. A verbal report can be
. obtained from these representatives. PSF accepted PVS in membership. Blue Ridge
Ski Council spring meeting scheduled May 15th. PVS will be there.

IMPORTANT NOTICE. The June meeting of PVS will be held the third Wednesday
of June, the 15th, at a new location: at E. P. Anderson's house. Directions: south on
Shirley highway; west on the Beltway {Rte 495) to the first exit -- Braddock Road; south
on Braddock Road to the Red Fox Forest development {about 1 1/2 miles on the right};
enter the development and find 8929 Falling Creek Court. You are there!

At the May 18th meeting, Charlie Gordon will show his movies of the Colorado
trip. See you there!



